MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: October 13, 2021          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 3080 Masters Point
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle, Bart Keller, Wally Wenger, Debbie Stewart, Robert Glandon
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of September Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   Two more homeowners’  arrears have been scheduled to be cleared. Bart will continue to work with LCM on the last one in arrears.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved. 
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	September 2021

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$111,762.30
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$ 50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$ 30,597.39
	

	Total Reserves
	$ 31,164.91
	

	Flowers, Beds and Shrubs
	
	$ 237.00

	LCM
	
	$ 850.00

	Trash/Recycle: Waste Management
	
	$ 1,101.00

	Legal Services
	
	

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	$ 75.00

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 1,637.00/$ 51.00  

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 50.00

	Snow Removal
	
	

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	                                                          $ 3,142.00              

	Landscape : Other/Enhancement
	 
	                     $ 3,509.00/(Reserve Acct. Pump)              

	Trees/Irrigation/Shrubs
	
	$ 1019.00

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	$ 1,561.00

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 101.00

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  13,283.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

The Board reviewed the proposed 2022 Annual Budget. There was a discussion and the board voted unanimously to accept the budget for 2022. Documents were sent to LCM to be distributed to all residents ahead of the annual meeting on December 8th.
Reports
Landscaping Committee **
The pump has been replaced and the drain reconfigured . Everything is working properly. The sprinkler system will be blown out soon for winter. Wally will talk to Will at Brightview about adding more rip rap at the main entrance. Two native mowings have been completed for this year . 
Architectural Control Committee
The new email address for any ACC questions or requests is mastersclubacc@gmail.com
Please be sure to submit any changes or updates for approval by the ACC Committee.  Requests are being received, reviewed and approved for maintenance and repairs.
Fence Committee
Front Range Fence has completed repairs for this year on Lots 53-74. They have done a very good job. Bart will contact them for a quote for next year’s repairs. 
A homeowner put in a suggestion that was discussed and tabled for further review.
Social Committee
Having a Christmas Party this year was tabled for further review and discussion. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Reminder: 
The City of Castle Rock has an ordinance for residents to pick up after their pets. Failure to comply can result in a fine.
6.02.120 - Removal of animal excrement; damage to property.

Proper disposal of pet solid waste is necessary to protect public health, safety and welfare. 

A. It shall be unlawful for any owner or keeper of any animal to refuse or fail to remove promptly excrement deposited by said animal upon any common thoroughfare, street, sidewalk, play area, park, other public property, or any private property when permission of the owner or tenant of said property has not been obtained. 

All animal complaints should be directed to the Police Department's 24/7 non-emergency line, 303-663-6100, or report your concern using the online TRAKiT software system.

Old Business  
New Business

One homeowner has had a complaint about a dog and will be advised to call the Town of Castle Rock as it falls under their jurisdiction. 
Contract 2021-2022 for Quality Sprinklers was discussed, there was a slight increase because of fuel costs, voted on and approved by the board. 

Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: November 10, 2021, 6:30 PM at the Lavelle residence, 3040  Masters Point
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
